

Shortlanesend School Newsletter



Spring 2020

31st January 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Pin Badge for Miss Oxenham

Through the children and the school council an idea has emerged as a way of remembering Miss Oxenham - the wearing of a special enamel pin badge. This can be worn to school or kept in a jewellery/memory box at home and will help provide a lasting memory of Miss Oxenham.

We now need a design idea; so over the weekend and through next week, if your child wishes to have a think about something that represents Miss Oxenham and draws or designs an image that would be suitable, we would very much like to see it. We will consider all ideas and may combine them until we have a unique badge that will create a fitting tribute to Miss Oxenham.

Ideas should be drawn as clear as possible on A4 white paper and use up to 4 colours. This is only one project we have discussed to remember Miss Oxenham by, there will be more in the future, as we seek to keep her memory strong.



Bake Sale

Class 4 held a very successful bake sale and raised the fantastic sum of £177.30 and thank you to everyone for their support. An acre of Rain Forest has been purchased and Class 4 have also adopted a Great White Shark. Well done Class 4. Other suggestions are being discussed to use the remaining funds.



Footbal

Well done to the football team who played in adverse weather conditions against Blackwater on Monday afternoon and won 6-0. Thank you for your continued support at these matches.



Parents Evening

Later appointments will be available up until $5.50 \, \text{pm}$ on 11^{th} March for all classes. There will be varying dates for each class in addition to these W/C 9.3.2020 to be confirmed. Bookings will be through Arbor to be set up next week.



Isabelle Haig

On Monday our visitor Isabelle Haig from sports for schools will be visiting after lunch. Please can children be sent into school in their full school uniform as normal with their PE kit for use later in the day.

Reminders



Year 2 Camp

Please can deposits be paid for this camp to enable us to decide if it is going to be viable to run, as at the present time there is insufficient numbers for it to go ahead.



Harry Potter Trip Year 6

Please can this trip be paid for by Monday morning 9am as reserved tickets have to be purchased to avoid losing them. Tickets will only be purchased for those who have paid as it is alreadily heavily subsidised.

Spring Term 2020

Thursday 6th February Pizza Express Class 1

Monday 10th February Class 3 Assembly 2.30pm

Wednesday 12th February Maritime Museum Class 3

Friday 14th February

Monday 17th -21st February

Wednesday 11th March

Non -Pupil Day

Half Term

Parents Evening

Friday 20th March Harry Potter Trip Year 6 Friday 27th March Break Up for Easter

Summer Term

Tuesday 14th April First Day of Term

Friday 8th May May Bank Holiday

Monday 25th -29thMay Half Term Week

Monday 1st June Non Pupil Day-School closed

Wednesday 22nd July Last day of Term 1.30pm Finish

Thursday 23rd July School Closed to Pupils